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Welcome to the 
WCNL Winter 2017 

newsletter  

Winter League 2016/17 - 
Final tables + Player of the Season 

Division 1 

 WNC Whites (70) WNC Greens (62) Lynsey Ganderton - WNC Whites / Kitty Crane - Supernova  

Division 2  

Zodiac Blacks (67) B J Dappers (56) Hannah Prestwich – BJDappers/Kirsty Driscoll – Zodiac Insight  

Division 3  

WNC Jewels (62) Saracen Cygnets (57) Cia Parkes – Saracen Cygnets  

Division 4  

Comet Green (57) Saracen Fawns (56) Natasha Charles – Amazon  

Division 5  

Zodiac Sparkys (60) Teme Valley (59) Nicky Wall - Drifters  

Division 6  

Malvern Hearts (70) Zodiac Moons (43) Emily Garbett - Raggydolls  

Division 7  

Malvern Platinum (62) Saracen Royals (50) Hattie Radburn – Malvern Platinum  

Severn Stars win first home game … 
Severn Stars is one of three new teams entering the Vitality 
Netball Superleague for the 2017 season. They held off Celtic 
Dragons for their first home win - 53 – 46. 
 
To follow their progress, like their 
Facebook page: 
https://www.facebook.com/
SevernStarsNetball/ 
Follow them on Twitter: 
@SevernStars 
Tickets can be purchased via their website: 
http://www.severnstars.co.uk/fixturestickets/ 



Summer League 2017 Week beginning 
Monday 10th April 
2017 

Stuart Vernalls Tournament Wednesday 21st June 

AGM & Presentation 2017 Monday 25th 
September 
 

Dates for your 
diary … 

COURT FEES 
The cut-off date for half-season court fees to be paid is the end of Feb 2017 - there are only a 
few teams outstanding.  The league has to pay court fees up front so it is important teams pay 

their court fee invoices ASAP.  Many thanks  

WCNL supported 
charity2017 

 

Following on from the sad loss of 
Becky Giddins, who devoted a huge 

amount of time to netball in 
Worcestershire, our charity of the 

year for 2017 will be Macmillan 
Cancer. Many thanks to Cathy 

Bedney from Worcester Netball for 
your suggestion based on the 

support Becky’s family and many 
other families receive from 

Macmillan.  
 

Proceeds from the Stuart Vernalls 
Tournament will be presented to this 
very worthwhile charity at the WCNL 

AGM. 

Match reports 
 

Justine Turberfield, our Press Officer, is looking for match 
reports to submit for printing in the Worcester News. 
 

If anyone would like to produce a match report, can you 
send this,  along with a photo of your team, to: 
Justine.turberfield@aol.co.uk  

MATCH 

REPORT 

Umpires  

Please ensure ALL umpires are 

equipped with a timer for their 

matches - every game should be 

timed by BOTH umpires.  Please 

ensure this message is passed across 

to your umpire.  

https://insight.fusemetrix.com/email/send.php?st=Justine.turberfield@aol.co.uk

